
20 February 2025 

Ian Albinson 
Interim Town Administrator 
1 South Street 
Bristol, VT  05443 

Dear Ian and Selectboard: 

As I menConed in my 10 February 2025 email to you and Freeda Powers, in my work posiCon as a 
Research Faculty member at UVM, I had begun to receive word of funding freezes on federally-sourced 
grants, and this got me thinking that Bristol may have some financial exposure in this regard - either 
work completed may be in danger of not being reimbursed, or grants that were awarded may not be 
funded going forward. 

From the list of acCve Bristol grants that Freeda supplied, I volunteered to research those with federal 
sourcing and their possible connecCons to programs or agencies being impacted in recent weeks by 
presidenCal ExecuCve Orders.  While Vermont agency representaCves contacted by Freeda indicate that 
they do not believe that Bristol’s federally-sourced grants are at risk at this Cme, I found it helpful to 
know the context for these funding programs to beVer interpret latest news items that are documenCng 
this administraCon's acCons with respect to the agencies/departments that are administering and 
disbursing these funds.  For example: 

• FEMA funds support our Building Resilient Infrastructure & CommuniCes (BRIC) grants (FY2021, 
2022) that we are relying on for the Mountain Street project engineering and 
administraCon.  The new FEMA administraCon has threatened to freeze FY21, 22, 23 funds, 
prompCng US Senators to request clarificaCon due on 21 Feb. 

• US EPA funds pass through the Vermont Department of Environmental ConservaCon to support 
the VT Drinking Water State Revolving Fund that we hope to rely on for a loan to complete 
the Bristol West water line replacement.  Under the Biden administraCon, DWSRF was in part 
supported by the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA) funds, that have been targeted for 
freezing by the new federal administraCon.  As of 13 Feb some states were reporCng difficulty 
accessing EPA funds already obligated.  

• Federal Highway AdministraCon (FHWA) funds pass through VT AOT to support the Municipal 
Assistance Bureau and two programs (TAP, Bike-Ped) on which we are relying for the Airport 
Drive Sidewalk construcBon/ management and the West Street Sidewalk 
Scoping study.  According to documentaCon for the TAP and Bike-Ped programs, they are 
supported by the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA) funds (also known as the 
BiparCsan Infrastructure Law), that have been targeted for freezing by the new federal 
administraCon. 

• US Dept of Treasury supports the Capital Projects Fund grant program that we are relying on 
for Lawrence Memorial Library to carry out extensive renovaCons that will improve heaCng and 
cooling, air circulaCon, and Internet access.  While these are ARPA funds and most ARPA funds 
have been already encumbered by VT state or towns, page 14 of this guidance seems to indicate 
that reimbursements for expenditures on the Capital Projects Funds are to be drawn down from 

https://www.murphy.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/fema_grants_letter.pdf
https://waterprogramportal.org/2025/02/13/for-some-federal-funding-is-still-paused-whats-next/
https://waterprogramportal.org/2025/02/13/for-some-federal-funding-is-still-paused-whats-next/
https://home.treasury.gov/system/files/136/Revised-CPF-State-Guidance.pdf


the US Treasury.  In other words, these parCcular ARPA-related funds may not be already 
disbursed to states/ towns.  Worth invesCgaCng further. 

While states including Vermont have filed a lawsuit contesCng the federal funding freeze, and federal 
courts have issued a Temporary Restraining Order (TRO), the federal administraCon has conCnued to 
defy this TRO and is finding other pathways to delay, cancel or claw back funds.  LiCgaCon will take Cme 
and availability of federal funds for each of these Bristol capital improvement projects seems uncertain 
in the current poliCcal climate.  

Best, 

Kristen Underwood 
Bristol, VT 

 

https://ago.vermont.gov/blog/2025/01/28/attorney-general-clark-challenges-unconstitutional-action-president-trump-withholding-critical
https://ago.vermont.gov/blog/2025/01/31/attorney-general-clark-announces-initial-victory-lawsuit-challenging-president-trumps-illegal
https://ago.vermont.gov/blog/2025/02/07/new-court-filing-attorney-general-clark-alleges-trump-administration-not-complying-court-order
https://ago.vermont.gov/blog/2025/02/07/new-court-filing-attorney-general-clark-alleges-trump-administration-not-complying-court-order

